Lake Park Athletic Boosters

Minutes from September 16, 2013 Meeting

Call to order at 7:03pm

Present: Katie Pall, Karen Probst, Karen Robinson, Kerrie Trebonsky, Larry Vittal, Pete Schauer, Terry Fritsche, Steve

Caboor Doug Denson, Victoria Zepeda, James Frale

Absent: Rose Jurczewski, Enedelia Gonzalez, Donna Caesar

Others:

Call to Order: 7:04pm

J Kyle Braid Presentation – Students: Jamie Palmer (baseball), Mari Colucci (softball), Maria Zepeda (basketball and softball) and Antonio Shenault (track and football). Talked about their experience from the interview process through their experience on the ranch. There were 18 students from other schools that also attended. Girls went one week and the boys another from Saturday to Saturday. Their time on the ranch gave them tools that can be used to help their peers. Their goals include creating a positive community and positive relationships with other schools. They will need to raise \$6000 to send the group next summer.

Katie Pall – Thank you all for your hardwork during the busy start of the school year.

Secretary's Report: Victoria Zepeda made a motion to approve the August minutes, Steve Caboor seconded the motion. The minutes were approved.

Treasurer's Report: Steve reviewed his report. The first football game brought in \$5,300. The budget for concessions this year is lower, because we will have one less home football game.

Credit card sales are not included in Steve's report with the cash sales. Katie would like to be able to look back to see what was sold. Steve (or the next treasurer) will need to look into a way to incorporate the credit card amounts into the reports.

Steve will get a check to Pete for our \$25,000 donation to the West Campus Stadium renovations by October 1st.

Victoria Zepeda made a motion to approve the Treasurer's Report. Kerrie Trebonsky seconded the motion. The motion was passed.

Athletic Director's Report: Pete reviewed his report and the upcoming events. Currently the sports are in an away schedule.

The concession stand coverage for the Boys Hillner Classic Tournament was difficult because the V/JV/FrA all play at the same time. Pete suggested that the concession stand is either only open during the week when the Lake Park Varsity plays or only open on Saturday.

Feedback on the concession stand at West Campus Stadium is positive. Terri will make sure that we have water there moving forward.

Pete will email Katie when the winter sports schedules are ready. The basketball and wrestling schedules are final for the most part. The gymnastics schedule is still changing.

Committee Reports

- a. Vice President's Report: N/A
- **b.** Concessions Report: Terri will be reassessing the equipment needs for the concession stands. Two grills have been purchased so far this school year. Terri, Donna and Student Council will cover the concession stand for the powder puff game.
- c. **Spirit Wear Report:** Sold \$985 at the Blue/White Scrimmage and \$691 at the first home football game. Jennifer Jungle purchased the remaining alumni t-shirts that we had in stock for \$200.
- d. **School Store Report:** Karen is going to return a large quantity of goggles that we have on hand that are not selling for a partial refund.
- e. **Sponsorship Report:** Rose said sponsorship is going well. Athletico signed a 3 year contract. She is waiting for a decision from Meijer, but they always take a long time. The football scoreboard should have been updated by the game on Friday. Pete will be working on a logo to fill the two empty spots on the top left. The basketball and baseball scoreboards will be updated shortly. Rose is working on a new sponsorship from Relish Kitchen Catering for the open scoreboard spots.
- f. **Fundraising Report:** Discussed selling "banners" on the new Spirit Wear website for \$50 for 3 months. We need to find a way to alert small business that we have this opportunity to advertise. Larry had filled the football concession stand schedule. The last poker night brought in \$1163. Discussed getting the coaches to utilize the booster site to sell their sport specific wear. Issue was tabled until April of next year.
- g. **Membership Report:** Membership numbers are down a bit from last year. Currently have 320 members, last year 385 and the year before 405. The school population has been decreasing every year too. Sold 15 premium membership packages that include a parking spot at the home football games. Kerrie has about 100 scarves and 75 bandanas left that will be sold through Spirit Wear.

School Board Representative: no report.

Old Business: The boosters will look into working with the school and Jennifer Jungle to send emails out through Constant Contact rather than setting up our own account.

The next Booster meeting will be the October 21, 2013 at 7pm.

Larry Vittal made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Steve Caboor seconded the motion. The motion was approved.

Meeting adjourned at 9:01pm.